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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    THE POLO CLUB SENIOR HOUSING      
PROJECT NO.:   2018-12 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 39, BLOCK1, LOT 1 & 2.12 
REVIEW DATE:   31 JANUARY 2019  
MEETING DATE:   7 FEBRUARY 2019 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: ENGINEERING & SURVEYING PROPERTIES 
 

1. The Applicants have provided responses to all previous comments.  Several outstanding items 
are identified in those responses including a wetland jurisdictional determination from the Army 
Corps of Engineers, revised Traffic Report, Stormwater Management report, Sanitary Sewer 
Treatment System Design, Water System Pressure & Flow Analysis. 
 

2. Dimension, the distance between the Buildings#240 & 256 identified as 48 and 64 and 96 and 
80 for compliance with required separation distances based on building heights.  
 

3. If buildings are proposed to have decks, the decks should be depicted on the plans. 
 

4. The Planning Board should review the SEQRA Consistency document provided, which 
identifies the original SEQRA review versus the proposed plan.  The Applicants are proposing 
to provide supplemental information to address potential impacts associated with the proposed 
project versus the previously reviewed project. 
 

5. The plan should address landscaped islands within the parking areas.  Parking lot landscaping 
in compliance with 185-13(9)(a) should be provided on the plans. 
 

6. The Senior Bonus Density must be referred to the Town Board.  The Town Board will most 
likely not take action until the Planning Board as Lead Agency has made a SEQRA 
determination. 
 

7. An emergency access drive has been provided on the southern portion of the Route 300 
frontage.  This access drive also provides a bus shelter for transportation of school age 
children. 
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8. As project progresses the Applicants are requested to address the Construction Phasing  of 

the  project. 
 

9. Further Technical Review will be undertaken once detailed design plans and reports have 
been submitted. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 










